

August 10, 2020

Governing Board

Michael Flores, II President

Thomas Shope, Jr. Vice President

Lisa Garrett Member

Kris Gillespie Member

Keith Seaman Member

Superintendent

Charie Wallace

District Office

450 N. Arizona Boulevard Coolidge, Arizona 85128

520.723.2040 (Phone) 520.723.2442 (Fax)

www.coolidgeschools.org

Dear Parent/Guardian/Community Member:

Beginning August 17, 2020, CUSD will offer onsite learning opportunities and support services for students that do not have access to a safe and productive environment to carry out remote learning.

- Please be advised that on-site learning opportunities and support services will
 not be teacher led classroom instruction. It will be in person support services
 such as student supervision and support for students in need from 8:00 am to
 3:30 pm Monday through Thursday.
- The support and supervision services will be monitored by CUSD bus drivers, security personnel and classroom paraprofessionals. Teachers will be teaching remotely. All supervising employees have a valid and current fingerprint clearance card.
- If you believe your child needs a safe place to go during the day, please contact your child's home school to discuss if your child qualifies for this service.
 - Preschool: Danielle Tucker <u>Danielle.tucker@coolidgeschools.org</u>
 520-252-7683
 - West Elem: Heather Weaver <u>heather.weaver@coolidgeschools.org</u>
 520-723-2702
 - Heartland: Jessie Arroyos <u>jessie.arroyos@coolidgeschools.org</u>
 520-251-3568
 - CJHS/CHS: Amber Stinson <u>amber.stinson@coolidgeschools.org</u>
 520-723-2305
 - CAP: Denise Dickerson <u>denise.dickerson@coolidgeschools.org</u>
 520-723-2115
- The Arizona Department of Education currently describes this service as a "safe learning space for students who are at-risk, in special education programs or who are the children of essential workers."
- Students will bring their iPad or laptop to engage in remote learning via their home school.
- Breaks throughout the day will be conducted.
- A Grab and Go breakfast and lunch will be provided.
- A cloth face covering (mask) is required for students and staff.
- No transportation will be provided.
- Please be advised that on-site learning opportunities and support services may be suspended or terminated if CUSD or Arizona Department of Health Services

advises closing the premises for public health reasons or in the best interest of the staff and students. Also, the details of these services may be modified based on additional guidance from Arizona Department of Education. Updates will be posted on our website www.coolidgeschools.org or sent via e-mail, text and/or phone.

If you have any questions or concerns about the information in this letter, or if you need additional assistance, please contact your home school at the above contact information.

The information contained in this letter may change as the situation changes and in accordance with any applicable law, regulation, order or Governing Board policy. Please continue to regularly review the district website for important updates.

Sincerely,

Charie Wallace, Superintendent

Manie Wallace

charie.wallace@coolidgeschools.org

520-723-2041 520-251-6014